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More Bad News about VA Budget

The 110% increase in prescription drugs and the imposition of a $250 enrollment fee for some veterans may not be the worse consequence if Congress adopts the proposed VA budget.  Fred Sganga, Executive Director, Long Island State Veterans Nursing Home in Stonybrook has stated that the 129 State Veterans Nursing Homes caring for 29,000 veterans will lose 80% of their support from the Department of Veterans Affairs. Almost  $6 million would be lost at the Stonybrook facility forcing the Long Island Veterans Home to close.

AGENT ORANGE

Vietnam veterans with questions or concerns about Agent Orange should contact the VA’s Gulf War/Agent Orange Helpline. The national toll-free telephone number is 800-749-8387. A great deal of information is also available on line at www.va.gov/agentorange.

Concurrent Receipt is Not Complete

Good news is that a retiree rated 100% by VA does not have to wait 9 years to see the benefit of Concurrent Receipt. Military retirees rated 50-90% will see their benefit phased in over 9 years. The bad news is for retirees who are rated 100% because of being unemployable. The Department of Defense admits that they are confused about the intent of the 2005 Defense Authorization Act on this matter and may ask Congress to clarify the issue.

Retirees rated 10-40% combat related disabled should contact the Veterans Service Agency in their area for assistance gaining the CRSC benefit.

Mandatory Funding  not a Dead Issue

Mandatory funding of VA Health Care programs may seem unlikely to pass this year. Washington seams to be looking for ways to reduce veterans’ benefits.  However   HR 515 (To amend title 38, United States Code, to provide for an assured adequate level of funding for veterans health care.) has secured 64 co-sponsors and is supported by every major veteran’s service organization.

VIST COORDINATORS NEWS

Evelyn Cromartie, Northport VAMC, retired.

A belated welcome to Stacey Pfoh as the VIST coordinator at the Albany, VAMC.

Prayers are requested for Elaine Powers, Buffalo VIST coordinator, who is battling cancer. She is a very special person who really does an outstanding job taking care of her blind veterans. 

VA Improves "My HealtheVet" Web Site

WASHINGTON – Harnessing the power of the Internet, the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) is improving its Web-based system for providing health care information to its patients. Under the latest improvement to VA's "My HealtheVet" Web site, veterans will be able to update personal information and record medical data such as prescriptions.

“VA is committed to making it as easy as possible for veterans to take care of themselves,” said the former Secretary of Veterans Affairs Anthony J. Principi. “Today, we are adding wellness reminders to this Web site. In the near future, we'll be adding other helpful features.”

A new capability now added to the site allows veterans to record their personal information and medical data – including emergency contacts, health care providers and insurance, prescriptions, tests for allergies – in a private, secure Internet environment. Eventually, veterans will be able to receive their medical records from VA online.

Another new feature will be a “Learn About” tab, which will lead veterans to a variety of topics in health education. “My HealtheVet will give veterans easy access to their health information at the same time it protects their privacy,” said Dr. Robert Kolodner, VA’s acting chief health information officer.

“The new features will significantly expand the information veterans can record and share with anyone they choose – medical professionals, family members and others."

Kolodner said My HealtheVet establishes a veteran-clinician partnership that will result in better-informed decision making and move veterans toward more proactive management of their health care.”

“The idea is to make it as easy as possible for veterans to take good care of themselves,” said Kolodner.

VA launched My HealtheVet on Veterans Day 2003. The site is located on the Internet at http://www.myhealth.va.gov.

DO YOU HAVE A CELL PHONE?

A directory of cell phone numbers will be published soon. This opens

the door to solicitors calling our cell phones using up our minutes.

The Federal Trade Commission has set up a do not call list.

You must call FROM the number you wish to register. The number to

call is 1-888-382-1222, OR you can go to the site to register

your  cell phones on line. It is http://www.donotcall.gov/register/Reg.aspx

MEMORIAL DAY

On Memorial Day, we honor those members of the armed services who died

for their country. Thousands of survivors will visit Arlington

National Cemetery and other grave sites around the country to remember

loved ones who perished in the line of duty. But for some, there will

be no grave side ceremonies. Their bodies have never been recovered

from where they made the supreme sacrifice. According to the Associated Press, some 1,800 American soldiers who

served in Vietnam are still missing in action (MIA) and remain

unaccounted for. Recent news stories have reported on attempts to

identify remains believed to be those of servicemen who were reported

missing after the Vietnam war. Research indicates that knowing that body has been located helps to fulfill the psychological needs of those left behind.

The Department of Defense has recognized the importance of this phase

of grieving and has authorized the expenditure of sizable amounts of

time and money to locate and identify the remains of MIAs discovered

since the close of the Vietnam war 30 years ago.

Now, thanks to DNA identification, the remains of a number of American

soldiers who died in Vietnam have been identified. Forensic

anthropologists, forensic dentists and equipment recovery specialists

who work at the U.S. Army Central Identification Laboratory in Hawaii

have been able to identify the remains of MIAs from even the smallest

bone fragment. To assist in this process, families of missing men use

a sample kit to submit a blood and saliva sample to the Laboratory.

Using DNA to identify remains can be a complicated process as there

are two types of DNA -- nuclear and mitochondrial. The latter type of

DNA has a longer survival rate and can be extracted from bone

fragments. It is transmitted only through the maternal line so it may

limit DNA matching for comparison purposes if there are no living

relatives on the mother's side. In some cases, extensive genealogical

searches have been undertaken to trace a family member for DNA

matching. Once the identification has been made, the family can then: (1) accept the identification; or (2) ask for an outside opinion; or (3) reject

the identification. If the family accepts the identification, the

remains are released to them for burial. If the family asks for an

outside opinion, the Central Identification Laboratory will transport

the remains to the family's expert. Once the remains are returned to the family, they will at last be laid to rest with full military honors in a cemetery of the family's choice.

(Research information derived from

www.MIAFacts.org.)

New Concert Series in New York City

The series will initially consist of three concerts a year, to be held in December, March and May, and will be presented at Central Synagogue, on Lexington Avenue at 55th Street. The inaugural concert to launch the Prism Concerts series will take place on May 15th, 2005 at 7:30pm. The concert, A Sacred Bond: A concert to commemorate the 60th anniversary of the end of World War II , will feature the music of William Walton, Ralph Vaughan Williams, Dmitri Shostakovich, Nico Muhly, and Philip Glass. 

The inaugural concert of Prism Concerts at Central Synagogue brings together music from England, Russia and the U.S. as we reflect on the epochal moment in history represented by the end of the second World War. All Concerts will feature live commentaries between compositions, to provide context for the audience. For more information about Prism Concerts at Central Synagogue, call 212-219-2270 or visit http://www.kathrynkingmedia.com.

CHAPTER ELECTIONS

Buffalo Chapter: The elections for officers were held on 6/28/04 and the results were: President: Richard Buscemi, Vice President: David Ward, 

Secretary: Joe Cioppa, and Treasurer: William Wilson

Syracuse Chapter: Held May, 2004. President: William Irwin, 

Vice President: Frank Preito, Secretary/Treasure Joe Martone. 

(Editor’s note; I finally had room to fit it in.)

GOD BLESS AMERICA! 

